LOWELL TOWN COUNCIL
SPECIAL MEETING
July 18, 2023

A Special Meeting of the Lowell Town Council was called to order on Tuesday, July 18, 2023,
at 2:05 P.M,, by President Todd Angerman. The purpose of the meeting was to act on the 2023
Community Crossing Grant Street Improvement Project bids. Members present were Todd
Angerman, Michael Gruszka and via Zoom John Yelkich. Also present were Clerk-Treasurer
Judith Walters and Town Manager Craig Hendrix.

2023-1 Community Crossing Grant Street Improvement Project - Award bid for Union Street &
Michigan Street Roadway Project - Town Manager Craig Hendrix stated the project will be for
Union Street from Commercial to the end, and Michigan from Castle to Union Street. Two bids
had been received on July 14th from the following contractors -

Milestone Contractors - $865,780.43 and Rieth- Riley - $870,722.05. The consultant, DLZ
engineer’s estimate for the project was $763,485.00, and after review of the bids they
recommend awarding to Milestone Contractors.

Councilman Gruszka moved to award the bid to and issue Notice of Award to Milestone
Contractors in the amount of $865,780.43, seconded by Councilman Yelkich and carried with
three aye on roll call vote. An agreement and Notice to Proceed will be acted on during the
regular meeting on July 24,

No further business, the meeting was adjourned at 2:07 on motion by Councilman Gruszka,

seconded by Councilman Yelkich and carried.
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